Mapleton Music Boosters
Meeting Minutes
January 23, 2017

Called to order at 7:04pm

Attendance: Sam Davis, Tracy Gibb, Mindy Scurlock, Shelby White, Deb Sillman, Kristy Sas,
Richelle Swineford

Minutes from the month of November meeting reviewed by Mindy.
Motion made by: Tracy Gibb
2, Kristy Sas
Approved
Treasurer report given by Tracy Gibb. See attached report for breakdown.
Motion made by: Mindy Scurlock
204 Kristy Sas
Approved
Richelle Swineford Report:
Locker signs will be going up this week.
Repair request was made for the Euphonium (concert). Boosters approved repair.
The Tubas have been ordered and will arrive in March.
One of the existing Tubas has a broken valve guide. Boosters Approved repair.
Motion made by: Mindy Scurlock
2nd; Tracy Gibb
Approved

The Marching Percussion is starting to show age and at some point will need repaired or
replaced. Richelle will work on pricing.

Would like to take the kids to competition on March 10", The cost would be $210 and would
be asking the Boosters to support and pay. This will be held at Shelby High School.

We might have the possibility to bring Jim Swanengen to the school to work with the band.



The new uniforms and raincoat design is done. She was able to show in person what the rain
coat will look like and the uniform came in a drawling the mock up should be arriving soon. The
discussion came up to present the uniform and coat at the next board meeting. A motion was
made for approval of the raincoat and uniform to move forward with purchasing.

Motion made by: Kristy Sas
2 Mindy Scurlock
Approved

Solo/Ensamble is coming up on January 28" at Mansfield Senior High.

Denise Sillman Report:
She had three more join the band: (Clarinet, Baritone, and Percussion)
We will have 8 going to Tri-County Honor Band. 3-Solos and 5-Ensambles.

2" and 3" grade concert will be February 23™. First group performs at 6pm and the second
group at 7pm.

Shelby White Report:
The 2nd Annual Americheer Dance Competition will be Sunday, January 29",

She would like to purchase a credit card square and have the credit card transactions run
through the Music Boosters. We will let the transactions process and then reimburse the
Sweethearts.

Sam Davis/Old Business Report:

The Winter Concert went well and had a great attendance sticking around afterwards for the
reception.

Sam will be bringing in the yard sign steaks to the March 6" concert.

Sam made $570 for the Halloween fun run she sold popcorn at.



New Business:

Canvas and Cupcake Fundraiser. Looking at hosting March 25™. Waiting on response from the
school to confirm date is fine. Tracy worked on a registration form that will go out to the
public.

Still up in the air on a date for the Dine to Donate. Thinking BW3 at end of April.

Will need to transfer funds form the general checking account to the uniform account. This will
be for the amount of $3,000.00.

Motion made by: Tracy Gibb
gnd. Kristy Sas
Approved

Will need to transfer funds from the general checking account to the instrument fund. This will
be for the amount of $500.00

Motion made by: Tracy Gibb
2hd: Kristy Sas
Approved

Scholarship deadline will be February 1. She at this time has 1 vocal and 4 band students
interested. Will be holding auditions at the next meeting. Richelle will be looking for the three
judges.

Krispy Kreme Fundraiser is going out February 27". Turn in is March 13*. Pick up for the
donuts will be March 17,

Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.



